DIOCESE IN EUROPE

THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND

Bishop in Europe: The Right Reverend Dr. Robert Innes



28 October 2019

To the Clergy and People of the Archdeaconry of Italy and Malta and the Archdeaconry of Gibraltar.

Dear Sisters and Brothers

It is with great joy that we announce that The Revd. Canon David Waller has been invited to take up the post of Archdeacon of Italy and Malta and Archdeacon of Gibraltar, in succession to Acting Archdeacon Geoff Johnston. As you may know, Canon Waller is currently Chaplain of the Anglican Church of St Philip and St James, Palma de Mallorca. He will be commissioned and licensed to his new Archidiaconal ministry on 14 January 2020.

David brings with him a huge amount of pastoral, administrative and management experience. He has been an Area Dean in Spain for the last five years, where he has had particular interests in clergy wellbeing and support – notably in creating and chairing a cluster group for clergy. He has been chair of the Archdeaconry of Gibraltar Standing Committee and played a significant role in organising the annual Gibraltar Synod. His work in the chaplaincy has included the creation of a new satellite church community at Palma Nova. His previous experience includes eleven years as Team Rector in an English Parish for four years of which he was also Area Dean.

This is a new post and a challenging one. So please do give your support to the Archdeacon designate, and remember him and his wife Julie in your prayers as he takes on this new role. And of course, we pray for the chaplaincy of Mallorca, who are now preparing to say farewell to their much-loved Chaplain.

We ask that the clergy of the two Archdeaconries share the contents of this letter with your congregations.

With our prayers and good wishes

Yours sincerely,

+Robert Gibraltar in Europe

Bishop David

+ David Hangid

The Diocesan Secretary

The Appointments Secretary

The Registrar

The Archdeacons and Area Deans of the Diocese

The Ministry Team

The Members of Diocesan Synod

+ Robert Gibraltor in Europe

The Lay Delegates of the Synod of the Archdeaconry of Italy & Malta

Rue Capitaine Crespel 47 box 49, 1050 Brussels, Belgium

Tel: +3222137480; E-Mail: bishop.europe@churchofengland.org,

Diocesan web site: www.europe.anglican.org/

